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In-Person Absentee Labels Are Now Printing Normally 
 
MADISON – Wisconsin’s local election officials reported minimal delays with absentee label printing times on 
Friday, according to the Wisconsin Elections Commission.  
 
The WEC on Thursday began conducting regular refreshes of the computer function that clerks use to print labels 
for absentee certificate envelopes. These refreshes have kept print times to a minimum and the WEC at this time 
is not anticipating any label printing delays moving forward. 
 
With the proactive restarts, print times were back to normal (a few seconds per label) on Friday. The agency 
continues to be in close contact with municipal clerks to monitor how the label printing function is performing.  
 
Since Thursday clerks have reported drastic improvement in label printing and in the administration of in-person 
absentee voting, which continues to see high levels of activity. 
 
Previously reported delays have only affected label printing times. Every other function of the system that clerks 
use to print continues to work optimally. As was also the case Thursday, there is no reason to believe the printing 
delays are affecting other areas of election administration or state government, nor is there any reason to believe 
the printing delays were caused by a cyberattack. 
 
The WEC continues to be incredibly thankful to municipal clerks for their patience and professionalism as they 
continue to efficiently administer in-person absentee to a high volume of voters. 
 
Further, Wisconsinites should be aware that, while the absentee label printing function has a role in the in-person 
absentee process, it is not used on Election Day. 
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